MINUTES (DRAFT)
Graduate Programs Council 

October 21, 2009

Attendance: 

Present – Bennett, D’Angelo, Epperson (notes), Hydro, Leake, Mummey, Seto, Speaker, Tarter

Excused: Bakewell-Sachs, Ball, Eberly, Rice

New Business (out of sequence)


The first order of business was presentation and discussion of “Proposal for Certificate in Women’s and Gender Studies” by Professors Juda Bennett and Ellen Freedman. After their presentation, Bennett and Freedman left the meeting and discussion of the proposal by GPC was deferred until the New Business portion of the meeting (see below).
1. Introduction and Welcome new graduate student members:


The new graduate student representatives (Bennett, D’Angelo, and Mummey) were officially welcomed and there were introductions all around. 

2. Approval of Minutes: 

The minutes from September 16, 2009 were approved with minor corrections
3. Dean Report: [none]
4. Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies Report (Hydro): 

Bakewell-Sachs will continue to serve as the Dean’s representative to GPC.
A handout entitled “List of Schools and Online/Hybrid Course Offerings” was distributed, but there was insufficient time for discussion.


A handout entitled “Spring/Summer 2010 Registration” was distributed. A paper copy is being mailed to all “existing” graduate students who are still within the six-year eligibility window, even if they are not taking classes this semester. This mailing is targeted primarily at students who are currently inactive and might not be monitoring their TCNJ email. 
5. Old Business:

At the request of the Chair, the GPC charge was reviewed and discussed. There was general consensus regarding GPC’s advisory role regarding proposed new programs. 
6. New Business:


The “Proposal for a Certification in Women’s and Gender Studies” was discussed, and the general sense of the meeting was overwhelming support for, and interest in, the proposed certification program. Three issues were raised as suggestions for possible further development of the proposal:
a) The proposal currently lists only WGS courses and “graduate English courses that have gender content.” Perhaps the proposal could be elaborated to specify the criteria by which “gender content” courses from other departments could be incorporated into the certificate program.
b) Is there a need for a core class that would be taken by all students seeking the certificate? This concern is probably addressed by the fact that all students will need to take either “Gender, Culture, and Society” or “Feminist Theories.” Either of these courses provides a fundamental core upon which the other classes can build. 

c) The certificate would need to be completed within the six-year window that applies to all graduate programs. This should be explicitly stated. 

In the limited time remaining, the meeting briefly revisited and reiterated the proposed agenda items for the year. The Chair stressed that this is a tentative list and welcomed emailed suggestions prior to the next meeting. The list currently includes (in no particular order):
a) Discussion and clarification of the role of Graduate Programs within TCNJ’s overall mission.

b) The need to create the position of Dean of Graduate Programs

c) Policies for Grading and Exams

d) Online classes

e) Collaboration with Teaching and Learning Center Committee
f) Adjunct Handbook

g) Introductory meeting with Vice Provost (Kiselica)
7. Announcements: 
· Michelle Tarter reported that the 5 year Bachelors/Masters program for English teachers has received final approval from the Provost and President. 
· The online list of GPC members will be updated accordingly.

Respectfully submitted, 

Terry Epperson
